
House Bill 1254 

Relating to the prohibition of gender-affirming care for minors 

 

Dear Members of the Senate Human Services Committee, 

My name is Shawna Grubb and I reside in District 35. I am writing to urge a DO 
PASS recommendation on HB 1254 which prohibits gender-affirming care for 
minors. 

• Children and teens are being actively groomed into the cult-like 
ideology of transgenderism. They are being purposefully confused 
about their identity which inevitably leads them down a destructive and 
irreversible path of sterilization and bodily mutilation.  

 

Thank you for your service to the people of North Dakota, 

Shawna Grubb 


